G W E R N Y M Y N Y D.D N E W S L E T T E R

JUNE 1994

HARROWGATE TRIP: There may be some spare seats available on the coach trip to Harrowgate on Thursday 30th June. A charge of £5. will be made to non Senior Citizens. Please ring Mrs D. Davies 757225 or Miss L. Roberts 759926.

GWERNYMYNYDD VILLAGE CENTRE: A big thank you to everyone who supported the Big Prize Bingo night to raise funds for the Centre. It was a great success, raising over £180., a welcome boost to the building's running costs. Special thanks to the generous doners of prizes, and to Lillian Roberts and Dilys Davies who organised the event which everyone agrees was well worth the effort.

HAFOD RUN - GWERNYMYNYDD, FRIDAY 1 JULY, FROM 6PM.
Rumours of the demise of the Hafod Run have been greatly exaggerated, In response to public demand Gwernymynydd PTA have stepped in to help keep the run going. As usual there will be 3.5 mile one lap races for primary school children, 14 year olds and under and Senior "Triers". For the serious runners there will be a two lap 7 mile "Fliers" race. In each race there will be separate categories for boys, girls, men and women. In the Fliers" races there will be veterans categories for both men and women. 'Medals or sheilds to the first 3 in every category and certificates to all finishers. Registration from 6pm on the night at Gwernymynydd C.P. School. First race 6.45pm. For further details please ring Steve Coppell on Mold 759929.

FASHION SHOW at the Village Centre on Monday 20th June at 7:30pm. £1. including refreshments. Proceeds to the Village Community Centre.

THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL welcomes our newly appointed Police Community Beat Officer Sue Jones. She is based at Mold Police Station and is responsible for four villages including ours. She is hoping to arrange an open meeting soon, and should ther be enough support for the idea, regular surgeries at the Village Centre. The Council meets on the last Thursday of the month at 7.15pm in the School. the public is welcome to attend.

RAINBOW RAMBLERS: Don't forget the weekly walks which anyone can join. The meeting place is Llys Enfys, adjacent to the Rainbow Inn each Sunday at 2pm. Ring John Mather for more details Mold 755672

GWERNYMYNYDD VILLAGE CARNIVAL - SATURDAY 9th JULY 1994 Optimists we may be, but surely it can't rain that much two years running!

On the assumption that it can!t, the PTA has arranged an afternoon of fun for all the family at the school, starting at 1.30pm. To entertain you we have a fire-eater and juggler, together with live music. We also have a steam train, refreshments including a barbecue and lots of stalls, games and other attractions. In the evening we will be holding a disco in the Village Hall. All in all it should be a thoroughly good day, so please be sure to put this date in your diaries and bring along your families and friends on the day.

The PTA would welcome any village based organisations who would like to run a stall or game at the Carnival. Pitches are available, free of charge, but to book one please phone Steve Coppell on 759929 as soon as possible. We are also running a Car Boot Sale at the Carnival. Pitches are £4. if booked in advance or £6 on the day. Please phone Steve Coppel for details.

Don't forget- Saturday 9th July is Carnival Day. please put this date in your diaries Now!!

RAINBOW GARDENING CLUB: The second meeting of the club was held at the Rainbow Inn on 16th May with a good attendance of members.

They were entertained by a very interesting lecture and slide show on wildflowers and historic ruins of Western Cyprus by the speaker Mr. Holland, who will be with us again later this year

Following a vote of thanks to the speaker, a raffle was held, and then a discussion took place about a proposed visit to Ness Gardens in June.

A large number of members appeared to feel that they had other commitments in June, and as it was not possible to arrange a speaker, it was agreed that the June meeting be cancelled.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 10th October at 8pm when a Speaker will be present.

ROYAL NATIONAL LIFEBOAT INSTITUTION: The record total of £132.08 was raised from the house to house collection last month. Very many thanks to all those who gave so generously.

BINGO: The next Bingo Session will be held on Tuesday 28th June at 7.30pm.

A warm welcome is extended to all, so why not come along and try your luck.

Items for the July Newsletter to 1 Maes - y - Wern by Tuesday 12th July please. (Could you print all items to avoid any errors, thank you).